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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, October 9, 2012
2:30 p.m.
BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund (by phone), Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz
Guests/Visitors:  
Chad Marley, Edie Miller, Meredith Roehrs
MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. Migration to SQL Plan – Chad Marley and Edie Miller 
A statewide decision has been made to update the administrative computer system.  The update will involve keeping Colleague as the ERP (Enterprise Resource Planning) but migrate from the UniData database to SQL. The change will move the College more in line with industry standard tools for reporting using Business Objects and Colleague Reporting Operating Analytics (CROA).  The migration is a statewide project involving all seven community colleges who will move to new hardware, operating system, database, data warehouse and reporting tools for their administrative computer systems.  The timeline for the migration project is July 1, 2012, to December 31, 2013 (end date was set by the legislature).  LCCC’s key players as the custodians of applications are Herry Andrews, Dennis McAllister, Ann Murray, Jenny Hargett, Mike Randall, Tully Holmes, John Schneider, Chad Marley, and Edie Miller along with the Ellucian consultants and project manager.  The system will be tested multiple times before it is released.  The College has purchased the new Cisco servers and will be reimbursed by the Wyoming Community College Commission.  Edie will keep President's Cabinet apprised of the project’s progress through the clean-up, testing, and migration processes.  Chad emphasized the importance of the Cabinet as the College’s leadership to support the staff who will be affected by this year-long project.
At the same time the SQL migration project is taking place the community college data integrity project will also be underway.  The goal of the data integrity project is to capture the same data in the same format from all the community colleges so that Wyoming Community College Commission reports correctly reflect data comparisons of the community colleges.  The University of Wyoming will also feed data into the institution longitudinal system that will house the new data manipulations.
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
2. 2013/2014 Academic Calendar – Pat Schwerdtfeger – APPROVED
Pat prefaced the discussion stating enough time does not exist to fully discuss calendar issues affecting all the stakeholders.  For this year, the thought was to get the 2013/2014 calendar in place and then immediately form a committee to begin deliberations about the 2014/2015 calendar, which will require considerable discussion. 

The 2013/2014 academic calendar accomplishes the following:
· Establishes a single start date for the Cheyenne and Laramie campuses.
· Resolves a financial aid issue that could become a compliance issue with federal regulations.

Concerns included the following:

· Albany County Campus would like to see a 15-week calendar, so that their calendar coincides with the University of Wyoming’s. 
· Faculty have expressed issues about having two separate calendars in which the Albany County Campus faculty would not be in the classroom and the Laramie County Community College faculty would be in the classroom.  

· Student Services is particularly affected in the fall semester by the short turnaround time between when grades are due and the spring semester begins. ITS Division staff are also pushed to perform software and  hardware upgrades and general maintenance in classrooms during the short turnaround time, which occurs during the holiday break.

· Having two completely different calendars for the Albany County Campus and the Laramie County Community College campus would complicate financial aid processes and faculty contractual obligations.
Judy stated Student Services staff will continue to make the short turnaround period work and expressed her hope that the 2014/2015 calendar will provide for a longer break between the fall and spring semesters.  She noted specifically the shorter period between semesters limits the time for reports to be run that analyze student performance that are used to determine student financial aid eligibility and academic standing and the subsequent time in which a student has to issue an appeal.
Lynn expressed concern that the Albany County Campus will be in session five days after the University of Wyoming’s semester has ended.  Pat stated the number of students impacted would be 430 enrolled in developmental math classes on UW campus.  Those classes already have a compressed calendar and so fit within the UW framework.  However, 126 students are enrolled at both the Albany County Campus and UW.  Ann Murray and Nycole Courtney are going to survey the students to determine how many live in the dorms and would need to remain in the dorms for the additional five days while attending Albany County Campus classes.  Ultimately, the 2013/2014 calendar end date affects a small percentage of students and of those it is not yet known how many may be affected by housing issues.  A concerted effort will be made to remind students of the different end dates.  Noted, too, was the College has other students who are attending other schools with different calendars, and students who are enrolled in UW compressed outreach classes also have different calendars.
Judy asked how staff who work during the holidays are compensated.  Peggie explained they have the option of being paid time and a half or “floating the holiday,” which means they would take the time afforded the staff member during the holiday break during another time.  The time taken would be contingent upon supervisor approval. 
Discussion was also held about advertising the semester start date as Saturday instead of Monday and moving the payment due date.  For the fall 2013 semester, the semester start date will continue to be a Monday and the payment due date will still be August 26th.  Pat and Stan will further discuss the possibility of Saturday classes beginning the Saturday after the first Monday of classes.  Meredith asked about the moving of the advising and planning day from a Friday to a Tuesday.  Pat will report back to Meredith on the change.
President's Cabinet approved the 2013/2014 calendar realizing some important discussions need to begin immediately to reconcile the 2014/2015 calendar.  Pat will organize a task force to resolve the calendar issues.  Judy and Chad were asked to serve on the task force along with LLT members and others yet to be determined.
3. Raffle Application – Surgical Tech Club – Stan Torvik – APPROVED
The funds to purchase the prizes are coming from fundraising sources other than student funds. 
4. Raffle Application – United Way Campaign – President Joe Schaffer – APPROVED
Jeri Griego and her business management students will coordinate the United Way Campaign as a service learning project.  An iPad 3 will be raffled and the cost of the iPad will be paid from the proceeds of the raffle.  The students will also devise a variety of strategies to create a culture of giving for the campaign through promotional activities.  A student campaign to encourage student giving will also be held.  Lynn noted the Albany County Campus participates in the Albany County United Way campaign.
5. United Way Parking Space No. 5 – President Joe Schaffer – APPROVED
Jeri and her business management students also approached President Schaffer about continuing the auction of parking spaces and increasing the number from four to five.  Tim Macnamara was contacted about the proposed fifth parking space, who said designating a fifth parking space for the United Way effort would not create a problem.  Therefore, the Cabinet approved five parking spaces to be auctioned off during this fall’s campaign.  The parking spaces will be located near the winning employee’s office location.  During last year’s United Way Campaign four parking spaces were auctioned off and the winners were Ty Stockton, Kay Wagner, Mel Jones, and Martha Thein.  
6. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $38,498 (standing agenda item) – None 
DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)
7. Policy and Procedure Transition – President Joe Schaffer
The existing policies and procedures were reviewed to determine which ones should be moved to the new policy and procedure website first.  Those chosen will need separate policies and procedures written in the new format.  Three types of policies/procedures are under consideration: 

· Those that are current 

· Those that should be deleted

· Those that need to be created

President Schaffer asked the Cabinet to identify the policies/procedures that are current and could be immediately moved to the new website given some reformatting.  These policies/procedures would be presented to the Board during their November 7th study session for review and November business meeting for action.  NOTE:  The November business meeting will need to be rescheduled from November 21st (the first day of Thanksgiving Break) to possibly November 28th of the following week.  He also asked the Cabinet to identify the policy/procedures that are no longer effective and can be deleted.  The lists of these policy/procedures are to be emailed to President Schaffer and Vicki by October 19th.  Policies and procedures requiring significant changes and new policy/procedures will be acted upon through the consultative process.  
8. October 17, 2012, Board Business Meeting Agenda Draft – President Joe Schaffer
The Board will take action on the naming of the Wind Energy Lab the Walter  Scott Foundation Wind Energy Lab and the Board’s formal intent to explore student housing options associated with the Hynds Capital Core Project.  Lisa will visit with Brenda Laird on a date for the formal announcement and dedication of the Walter Scott Foundation Wind Energy Lab.  The Board will also consider the approval of resolutions to move forward with the transfer of the Albany County Campus lease agreement and bonds to the Laramie County Community College Building Authority.   
9. October 25, 2012, College Council Meeting Agenda Draft – President Joe Schaffer 
A request has been sent to College Council members for agenda items.  President Schaffer suggested the College Council make recommendations on the four items listed below.  The Cabinet had no objections or additions.
· 2nd Phase of Reorganization

· Dean of Health Sciences and Wellness

· Search for Associate Vice President of Institutional Effectiveness

· Move forward with the Athletic Director position and transition of athletic programs
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
10. EC Group Services for Financial Aid – Judy Hay 
Judy shared the Evans Consulting Group performs financial aid consulting services for colleges.  The EC Group consultant will work with the College to streamline its processes and maximize efficiencies that will facilitate the delivery of high quality services to students and will be closely examining the people, procedures, and technology currently in place at the College.  The same consultant that will be examining LCCC’s financial processes is just finishing up an assessment at Northern Wyoming Community College District (Sheridan College).  The cost of the consulting services including travel is $11,000.  The EC Group consultant will be on campus November 5th through 9th.  
11. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST, or not)

The Cabinet reported on the following:

· Lisa – Some 3,000 postcards have been mailed announcing the vice president of academic affairs search.  The search announcement is also posted on the College’ home page and has been published in the Higher Education Chronicle and other publications recommended by Angela Provart of the Pauly Group.  President Schaffer stated the first search committee meeting will be tomorrow and consists of the same members with the exception of Trent Morrell who could not take on the commitment this semester, and because the committee is so large, will not be replaced.  He also stated a different candidate pool is anticipated because of the timing of the recruitment for this search.  Lisa also asked the Cabinet members to encourage attendance at the upcoming Union Pacific Business & Industry Series presentation of “Captain Jeff Ashby – the View from Space…Be an Astronaut” on Thursday, October 25th, at 7 p.m. in the UP Centennial Room.  She said long-serving UP Public Affairs Director for Wyoming and Colorado and Laramie County Community College advocate Dick Hartman will be retiring and this will be his last event.  Lisa also noted the UP Public Affairs Office will be moving to Denver.
Lisa met with Dan Baxter of Kaiser and Company to discuss capital campaign strategies.  A committee of about 50 persons comprised of trustees, employees, students, and community members will be organized.

Lisa encouraged President's Cabinet to attend this weekend’s Shawn Dubie Memorial Rodeo.  President Schaffer stated Peri Jessel and Brenda Laird have passes for the rodeo and also encouraged Cabinet members to attend.  Lisa reported this year’s community donations in support of the rodeo total $31,000 up from $25,000 last year and $18,000 the year before.  Special recognition was given to Jerry Harris who raised the most money by reaching out to College vendors such as Sodexo, the bookstore, Pappas & Pappas Architects, and FCI Constructors.  Sami Jo Heitsch, this year’s Miss Frontier and Public Relations intern was also a successful fundraiser.  Funds raised by the rodeo go to the Shawn Dubie Memorial Scholarship and are matched by the State.  Lisa also recognized Rodeo Coach David Browder and the rodeo planning committee for their dedication and work that also greatly contributes to the success of this annual rodeo event.  
· Carol – The audit was just completed and is looking good.  During the first meeting for the Flex-Tech Building Level I Study the first three groups were identified that will be working on the Level I Study and future meetings were scheduled.  The University/Student Center Level I Study has gone to the State’s Construction Management Division.  And the Budget Process Advisory Committee has met twice and engaged in productive brain storming sessions.  The Committee’s next meeting will be October 19th during which mapping of the budget process will continue.
· Lynn – Albany County Campus Student Services staff are going through Maxient training.  The Albany County Campus is exploring ways to expand their partnership with the high school and is scheduling a high school night to target those students who may not be interested in attending college.   
· Stan – A Perkins funded position to assist Brenda Abbott with the NACEP requirements for concurrent enrollment and a Vista volunteer position have generated a need for office space to house these personnel.  Judy also has space planning issues evolving from a proposed redesign of the front end of Student Services that will make that area more welcoming and functional.  President Schaffer shared, too, that additional space needs may become necessary with the Phase II reorganization.  More discussion will be held about alternatives to assist with the space needs. 
Stan also reported the one-year, very arduous Certified Public Manager program will graduate 11 students on October 18th, and the next CPM class of 12 students has already begun.  Also of interest, Stan shared that six oil refineries in the state have jointly requested the College to develop a full-blown program of study for refinery processing.  LCCC will partner with a couple of other community colleges to provide training near oil refinery locations in Casper and Sinclair.
· Judy – On October 26th from 10 a.m. to noon a meeting will be held to discuss what advising should be on Laramie County Community College’s campus.  The conversations will be in the exploratory stage and no decisions will be made.  The creation of an advising manual for student group advisors is also in process.  Judy will bring to President's Cabinet a discussion specifically about student group advisement and how the institution supports the supervisors of the advisors.  Judy has also begun work on developing the position description for the Athletic Director.  Lisa suggested that Ty Stockton and Brenda Laird, either one or both, be included in the selection committee membership for the Athletic Director position.
· Pat – Shared the following activities that he believes he can work on during the short time he is at the College. 
· A group has been assembled to begin a discussion about where links can be made concerning accreditation and assessment.  The group will hold its first meeting on Thursday.

· Conversations will be held about the establishment of a regular review of curriculum and competencies.
· Pat and the division deans are looking at the schedule to see where the course scheduling inhibits a student’s moving quickly through a program.  
· Course offerings at the 2nd, 3rd, and fourth levels with classes with ten or fewer students will be reviewed for efficiencies.
· The Academic Standards Committee will be asked to look at the computer literacy requirement.
· The evaluation of distance education classes will be addressed. 
· President Schaffer – Asked for recommendations for people to serve on a scholarship task force and continue the good work that Jenny Hargett started.  The task force will be asked to define what is meant by a waiver and what is meant by a scholarship, develop some policy language for why the College subsidizes attendance, and review the scholarships currently offered by the College.  President Schaffer asked Judy to chair the task force.  

Another task force will be formed to develop a business planner prospectus for a Center for Teaching and Learning.  The prospectus would delineate the structure, system and curriculum for developing new faculty and supporting continuing faculty.  President Schaffer asked Pat to chair this task force.
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing
